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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 23rd November 2015 7pm at the Hayward Room, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton 
Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Luke Harvey-Ingram


Cllr Henry Brown (Chairman)
Cllr Jill McNally



Cllr V Howard
Cllr David Perkins



Cllr Caroline Kolek
Cllr John Taylor



Cllr Graham Smith



In Attendance
Cllr Roy Coombs
Press



Callum Lawton (Midweek Herald)
Member(s) of Public

Mr Nix
Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO

15/47
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Jackie Wadsworth.
15/48
Declarations of Interest

Cllr David Perkins (P) – director of Honiton Community Complex

Cllr Harvey-Ingram (P) – Co-Chair of Honiton Youth Group 

Cllr Henry Brown (P) – Co-Chair of Honiton Youth Group

15/49 
To discuss list of cheques raised and to recommend approval to the Town Council

Cllr Kolek proposed that the cheque list for July 2015 be approved by the Town Council. This was seconded by Cllr Harvey-Ingram and was unanimously agreed.
Cllr Kolek proposed that the cheque list for August 2015 be approved by the Town Council. This was seconded by Cllr Harvey-Ingram and was unanimously agreed.

Cllr Harvey-Ingram proposed that the cheque list for September 2015 be approved by the Town Council. This was seconded by Cllr Howard and was unanimously agreed.

Recommendation:

To approve Cheque lists:

1. July 2015 for £17,214.80 

2. August 2015 for £16,225.61

3. September 2015 for £13,356.69

15/50
To receive and agree the reconciliation statements
Cllr Harvey-Ingram proposed that the Finance Committee confirm that July, August and September 2015 for both the current account and saving account were reconciled as below. This was seconded by Cllr G Smith with all unanimously in favour.
Current Account

Balance as per cash book at 30/09/2015




£286,832.67

Balance as per statement 






£286,832.67

Difference








              0.00
Savings Account

Balance as per cash book at 30/09/2015:




      £3908.63
Balance as per statement






      £3908.63
Difference








               0.00
15/51
To discuss and recommend approval to the Town Council the Income and Expenditure for the first quarter to 30 September 2015
The following concerns were raised:

· How was the Parishes Together funding scrutinised? The RFO confirmed that invoices were submitted to EDDC who then released funds to the Town Council. In this instance EDDC had agreed to release the remainder of the funding upfront and send in copies of the invoices/receipts after the funding has been spent.
· When were the Town Council likely to receive an invoice for the May elections? The RFO confirmed that an invoice had been received in October and that the figure specified for year-end was an actual cost rather than an estimate.
· Had it not been agreed that the car park income would be used to pay any legal costs? The RFO was not aware of any such decision as this income was not known.
· Why had DCC not completed the work on the car park order and should this not be brought to the Ward members attention.

· The income for the Street market was confirmed as £14,754.

Cllr Perkins proposed that the Committee recommended that the Town Council approved the income and expenditure report. This was seconded by Cllr G Smith and was agreed with 5 in favour and 3 abstentions. The motion was carried.
Cllr Howard gave apologies and left the meeting.

A copy of the new presentation style report was presented to the committee members. The RFO highlighted that this did not include a comparison to previous year’s figures and was not of the same format as the budget report which was the recommended style by NALC.
Cllr Kolek felt that accounts were normally presented in the format suggested by Cllr Perkins and that the committee should recommend that the Town Council agrees to adopt this new style of format and this was agreed unanimously.

Recommendations:

To approve the income and expenditure figures for period ending 30th September 2015 as per Income and Expenditure against the agreed budget.
To approve the new style of reporting for the income and expenditure report.

15/52 To receive an updated asset register and to recommend that the Town Council approves the new register

Cllr McNally was gravely concerned about the wording “insurance value” as the Beehive building should have been insured for £3M. It was confirmed that the Beehive building was insured for £3M
Cllr Harvey-Ingram proposed that the value be amended to be the same as the insurance value. This was agreed unanimously.

Various others concerns were raised but it was agreed that they were not the original value as revenue costs could not be included with capital costs.
Cllr Harvey-Ingram proposed that the amended asset register be recommended for approval by the Town Council.
Recommendation:

To approve the amended asset register.

15/53
To add consequential loss insurance to the current policy in line with the recommendations of Grant Thornton.

Cllr Perkins proposed that this be added as the additional costs was so minimal but of benefit.

Recommendation:

To add consequential loss insurance to the current policy in line with the recommendations of Grant Thornton at a cost of £25 per annum plus insurance tax premium.

15/54 To approve evidencing Internal Control in line with the recommendations of Grant Thornton.

Cllr Perkins proposed to recommend this to the Town Council. This was seconded by Cllr Harvey-Ingram with 5 in favour and 2 abstentions.
Recommendation:

That the Town Council approves that all councillors be responsible for a random quarterly audit and signing of any documents and folders reviewed in order to evidence effective Internal Control in line with the recommendations of Grant Thornton.
15/55 To receive details of changes in legislation affecting the Financial Services Compensation Scheme (FSCS) and to recommend that the Town Council applies for a separate bank account (preferably with interest) to hold the reserves in order to protect public money.

Cllr Perkins proposed this as it was obviously needed and that liquidity was most important. This was seconded by Cllr Harvey-Ingram with 6 in favour and 1 abstention.
Recommendation:

That the Town Council approves that the RFO proceeds with applying for a separate bank account (preferably with interest) to hold the reserves in order to protect public money.

15/56
To review the draft budget and precept for 2016/17 and Chairman/Clerk’s briefing paper and propose a recommendation for the next Town Council meeting.

The RFO confirmed that based on last year’s tax base the percentage increase would be approximately 17% which was an increase of approximately 18p per week for a typical band D household. 

Cllr Brown proposed that an amendment be made to the proposed draft budget to include a new line under grants for a bursary to Honiton United Charities for the sum of £75 as the Town Council had 50% representation on this charity. This was seconded by Cllr Kolek and unanimously agreed.

Concerns were raised that in times of austerity the following should be considered very carefully:

· River Gissage

· Toll Gate

· TIC

· Car Park

· Christmas Lights

· Roundball Wood

Cllr Perkins proposed that the Drat Budget be amended to remove the amount for the River Gissage until such time that assurance was received from EDDC that the land in question was not sold. This was agreed with 5 in favour and 1 abstention.

Cllr Brown proposed that discussions on TIC be considered in “part b” due to the commercially sensitive nature of the item and this was agreed unanimously. 

It was agreed that Christmas Lights were extremely important and popular to the people of Honiton.

Concerns were raised with the car park and that by making it a free car park it would be difficult to enforce misuse but equally it was important to ensure that the people of Honiton especially young families were not hindered with additional costs by having to pay for car parking when visiting the town or the Beehive.

Cllr Perkins proposed that the draft budget with the amendments above (subject to any further amendments from discussions in part b) be recommended for approval by the Town Council. This was seconded by Cllr Harvey-Ingram and was agreed with 6 in favour and 1 abstention. The motion was carried.
Recommendation:

That the Town Council approves the draft budget with amendments as identified by the Finance committee.
Mr Nix left the meeting.
15/57
Members’ Allowances and recommendation for approval 

Cllr Brown proposed that the members allowance be approved and that it was unfair to claim funds when given in good faith and therefore a recommendation to write off previous payments should be made and that this was in line with the Internal Auditor’s recommendation. This was seconded by Cllr G Smith with 6 in favour and 1 abstention.

Recommendation:

That the Town Council approves the Members Allowance for 2015/16 (fixed at 7% of the EDDC allowance and remains unchanged to last year) to be paid to all elected councillors (if claimed) and that previous overpayments be written off as they were paid in good faith.
15/58
To agree to recommend to the Town Council proceeds with installing blinds in the town council offices using the already budgeted funds (office fittings).

Cllr Harvey-Ingram proposed that the Clerk obtains the 3 quotes and that the committee recommends that the Town Council proceeds with the installation. This was seconded by Cllr Perkins and was agreed unanimously.
15/59
To receive the interim report from the Internal Auditor, Mr Ken Abraham of South and West Internal Audit and to recommend that the Town Council notes the report.

It was agreed to receive the report and make a recommendation that the Town Council notes the report.
Recommendation:

That the Town Council notes the interim report from the Internal Auditor, Mr Ken Abraham of South and West Internal Audit.

15/60 Exclusion of the Public

IT WAS RESOLVED that the classification given to the documents to be submitted to the Finance Committee be confirmed; there was one item which the Finance Committee recommended should be dealt with in Part B.
15/61 To receive an update regarding the Tourist Information Centre and its request for financial help.
Reason for consideration in Part B:

a) The report includes details of commercially sensitive information
An update was given by the RFO regarding a recent request for financial help.
Cllr Perkins proposed that the Town Clerk write to the directors of Honiton Tourist Information Centre requesting that they provide details of their plans and if alternatives were being proposed to ensure sustainability and that amendments and discussions to the budget proposal for this matter be deferred to the Town Council meeting in December when a response should be available. This was seconded by Cllr Harvey-Ingram and voted unanimously in favour. The motion was carried.
15/62
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.55pm.
Signed Chair

14th December 2015

